
BOY SCOUT TROOP 132 
1974 Annual Report 

 
 
Mount Carmel Troop 132 has had a good year of activity and progress. The troop took part in the following 
activities during the year:  
 
January - Double overnight at the Apple River Cabin; March - Double over­night trip to Duluth air base; April - 
Project Soar; May - District Campor­ee double overnight; June - Double overnight at Boot Lake Scout Camp; July - 
Summer camp at Many Point Scout Camp; October - District Fall Camporee double overnight; December – one 
day ski trip. In addition, several one-day events were held.  
 
Fund-raising activities included 'the Annual Meatball Dinner in February as a joint venture with Cub Pack 132. 
One paper drive was held. Christmas wreaths were sold in December. We wish to thank the congregation for the 
fine support given in these activities.  
 
Advancement during the year consisted of eight rank advancements and 41 merit badges.  
 
Membership is currently 22 boys. Leadership consists of the Scoutmaster and three assistant Scoutmasters. Mr. 
Jerome Engebretson is the Committee Chairman and Mr. Jeffry Norman is the Institutional Representative.  
 
Respectfully submitted 
Charles Kirk, Scoutmaster 


